
MINUTES 

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEETING 

March 15, 2021 

 

 HOLD a public hearing and consider an ordinance amending Chapter 8 of the Code of 

Ordinances of the City of Killeen; adopting donation container standards. 

 

 Mr. Byrum briefed the Commission on the proposed ordinance.   

 

Vice Chairman Minor opened the public hearing.  With no one wishing to speak, the 

public hearing was closed. 

 

 Commissioner Gukeisen stated that he did not feel that it would be appropriate to hold the 

property owner responsible for any violations.  He stated that the party responsible for the 

donation container should be responsible for correcting any violations, not the property 

owner.  

 

 Commissioner Gukeisen made a motion to disapprove PH-5.  The motion died for lack of 

a second. 

 

Commissioner Ploeckelmann made a motion to approve PH-5. Commissioner Hodges 

seconded, and the motion passed by a vote of 4 to 2, with Commissioners Gukeisen and 

Sabree in opposition. 

 


